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Dear Renah 
 
Heritage NSW - Aboriginal Cultural Heritage - Response to Submissions – Powerhouse 
Ultimo Renewal (SSD-32927319) 

Thank you for your referral, dated 29 September 2022, inviting comments from Heritage 
NSW on the above State Significant Development (SSD) response to submissions, with 
respect to Aboriginal cultural heritage. Heritage NSW has reviewed the following 
documents: 

• Section 1.5 (Heritage NSW – Aboriginal Heritage) of Appendix A – Response to 
Submissions, dated 20 September 2022; and 

• Aboriginal Cultural Heritage Assessment Report: Powerhouse Ultimo Renewal 
Project, prepared by Curio Projects, issue date 7 July 2022 (Final Version), which 
was provided to Heritage NSW by the Department of Planning and Environment 
(DPE) via email on 18 July 2022. 

It is noted that, in response to Heritage NSW’s Environmental Impact Statement comment 
nos. ACH-9 and ACH-10, the applicant states that “No objections are raised to these 
recommendations being required as future environmental assessment requirements to be 
satisfied during the preparation of the Detailed (Stage 2) State Significant Development 
Application.” In order to ensure these matters are adequately addressed, we request that 
DPE consults with Heritage NSW on the proposed Secretary’s Environmental Assessment 
Requirements for the Detailed Stage 2 SSD at that time. 

Heritage NSW has no further comments in relation to Aboriginal cultural heritage. 

If you have any questions regarding the above advice, please contact Sam Gibbins at 
Heritage NSW on 9895 6586 or via email at samantha.gibbins@environment.nsw.gov.au. 

Yours sincerely 

 
 
Nicole Davis 
Manager Assessments - North  
Heritage NSW 
Department of Planning and Environment 
12 October 2022 
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